

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD + t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Friday 19th December

Dear Parents/Carers

There is so much to be thankful for over the last few weeks as we prepare for Christmas. Thanks to your generosity we have raised a staggering £613.82 for our nominated Christmas charity this year, Save the Children. This came from the Christmas Jumper Day, the collection at the Carol service and collections at Sainsbury's where our choir performed this week. We are all so very proud of all our children and as always they have been fabulous in all our activities; the Christmas plays, the Carol Service and as a choir singing at various venues. Well done to them all and thanks as ever to all the staff who work so hard.

Thank you also to Donna Murphy-Lynch who as part of the fundraising for a defibrillator has been selling raffle tickets for an Ipad mini. The winner was drawn in assembly this morning, Joanne Fletcher, and we raised £320. These and more fundraising ideas will be discussed at our first coffee morning on Thursday 8th January in school.

School closes today and reopens on Monday 5th January at 8.55am. Dinner money for next term will be £64.50 or £10.75 per week if you prefer. I do hope you all enjoy a peaceful and relaxing Christmas celebration and I look forward to welcoming you all back safely to school in the New Year.

Thank you again for all your support in all we do.

Yours sincerell

M Mountcastle





